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WCYP Meeting Minutes 

Thursday, August 28, 2025 – 6:30pm 

Fort 88, Upper Sandusky 

 

Attendance: Hannah Barnes, Scott Boes, Dan Hayman, Lesley Hayman, Brian Kimmel, Brian 

Kummerer, Greg Moon, Jessica Moon, Ben Mullens, and Desiree Young. 

 

President Scott Boes called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. 

 

Treasurer’s Report – Scott announced there was a balance of $45,875.97 in the checking account. 

• There are no current budgeted expenses.  All scholarships and Wyanstock payments have been 

made except a donation to the Upper Sandusky Younger Professionals of $600. 

 

Committee Updates:  

• Wyanstock 

o Scott announced net proceeds from the event approx. $18,200 

▪ $40,569 in expenses vs. $58,777 income 

▪ $24,850 in sponsorships (new record) 

o Attendance and income on Friday right in line with last year, but attendance and income 

on Saturday were down. 

o There was much discussion on the date of next year’s event, and it was ultimately 

decided to keep it 4th of July weekend to coincide with the local America 250 events even 

though it may be tougher to secure acts and vendors.  

▪ Greg will follow up with the City on its planned fireworks. 

 

Old Business 

• None  

 

New Business 

• Walmart Grand Re-Opening – WCYP Check Presentation 

o Greg announced that Walmart wants to do a photo op with the WCYP during its grand re-

opening celebration tomorrow (8/29) @ 9:00am. 

o A few volunteered to be in attendance for the presentation. 

• County Magazine Advertisement 

o The Wyandot Chamber of Commerce is putting together a county magazine to be in 

circulation for 2 years and has multiple advertising opportunities from $350 for 1/8 page 

up to double page spread for $3,500. 

o It was ultimately decided to use any ad space as a Wyanstock advertisement. 

▪ Ben motioned to spend $2,275 for the inside, front cover advertisement space 

(Full page ad 7.33 x 9.833"), which would be one of the most visible spots and 

support the Chamber.  Hannah seconded the motion, and the motion was then 

passed unanimously by way of voice vote. 

• Upcoming WCYP Meeting Dates  

o The Wyandot Chamber Steak Fry / Annual Meeting falls on the same day as our next 

meeting (Thursday, Sept. 25th).  
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▪ Discussed whether WCYP was interested in covering costs for those that wanted 

to attend as we did last year, but this year it’s $50 per person. 

▪ Ultimately it was decided to not incur this cost and to keep the WCYP scheduled 

separately; if we have pending business to discuss. 

o The October meeting date is the same day as the Halloween parade 

▪ It was decided to plan this meeting for Thursday, Nov. 6th if there is business. 

o The November & December meetings are normally forgone due to Frosty Mixer 

▪ The Frosty Mixer has been scheduled for Dec. 13th at the new Alibi Room. 

• Donation Requests 

o Upper Sandusky Rotary Club – Pancake Breakfast Sponsorship 

▪ Have been asked for sponsorship with donation levels of $50, 100, or 200 

▪ WCYP has been a top sponsor the past few years, which puts logo on all 

placemats 

• Brian Kummerer made a motion to donate $200 to the Rotary Club for a 

sponsorship and Lesley seconded the motion.  The motion was then passed 

unanimously by way of voice vote. 

o Wyandot Community Connections - The HUB 

▪ They have started a new after school program for children grades K – 3, which 

takes place at Union School. 

▪ Seeking donations of any amount and looking for volunteers. 

▪ WCYP donated $500 to WCC in February 2025. 

• Scott made a motion to donate $1,000 to Wyandot Community 

Connections for the new HUB expansion and Dan seconded the motion.  

The motion was then passed unanimously by way of voice vote. 

o Wyandot Junior Fair – scholarship donations 

• Seeking donations on all sizes (suggest $20 - $500) so they can offer 

scholarships for all the Jr. Fair Royalty 

• After some discussions, it was decided that the WCYP would not support 

the scholarship programs of others when it already upholds its own robust 

scholarship program.  

• Additional Item – Name and Logo Change 

o Many members suggested the idea of updating the group name and logo to better reflect 

its membership and what it does in the community. 

o Wyanstock is the primary group effort, but we would like to leave the opportunity open 

to hold other community and fundraising events as well to keep supporting charitable 

efforts, entities, and projects in Wyandot County. 

o The “Young” terminology needs to be removed, and the reference to “Professionals” is 

also not necessary. 

▪ It was suggested that we put out a call for new name ideas and leave it up to the 

membership to decide which should be chosen. 

 

Adjourn 

• Greg moved to adjourn the meeting, and Jessica seconded the motion.  Meeting adjourned. 


